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  Letter dated 12 May 2009 from the Permanent Observer of 
the League of Arab States addressed to the President of the 
Security Council 
 
 

 I have the honour to forward the letter dated 10 May 2009 addressed to you 
from Mr. Amre Moussa, the Secretary-General of the League of Arab States, 
regarding the situation in Gaza as a result of the Israeli attack which started on 
27 December 2008 which led to the dire humanitarian situation in the Strip. 
Enclosed, please, find the final version of executive summary of the report prepared 
by the Independent Fact-Finding Committee on Gaza (the full report is available on 
the Arab League website (www.arableagueonline.org)) (see annex). 

 Pursuant to Article 54 of the Charter of the United Nations, I should be 
grateful if you would arrange for the present letter and its annex to be circulated as a 
document of the Security Council. 
 
 

(Signed) Yahya Mahmassani 
Ambassador 
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  Annex to the letter dated 12 May 2009 from the Permanent 
Observer of the League of Arab States addressed to the 
President of the Security Council 
 
 

 I am writing to you regarding the situation in Gaza as a result of the Israeli 
attack which started on 27 December 2008 and led to the dire humanitarian situation 
in the Strip. 

 There are numerous allegations of war crimes as well as severe violations of 
international humanitarian law committed during the Israeli aggressive operations. 

 Stemming from the need for credible assessments, the League of Arab States 
decided to send an Independent Fact-finding Committee of independent 
international experts to the Strip. The Committee was headed by Mr. John Dugard of 
South Africa, and was composed of the following members: Mr. Gonzalo Boye of 
Germany and Chile; Judge Finn Lynghjem of Norway; Professor Paul de Waart of 
the Netherlands; and Professor Francisco Corte-Real of Portugal, as the forensic 
body damage evaluator. Ms. Raelene Sharp of Australia served as the Rapporteur. 
The Committee visited Gaza during the period from 22 to 27 February 2009 and 
held meetings with a wide spectrum of personalities, including representatives of 
international organizations and non-governmental organizations, as well as victims 
affected by the armed conflict. Members of the Committee also visited a number of 
sites that were attacked in the Strip. 

 The final version of the executive summary of the report prepared by the 
Committee is enclosed herewith (see enclosure). The full report is available on the 
website of the Arab League (www.arableagueonline.org). 
 
 

(Signed) Amre Moussa 
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  Enclosure 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Report of the 
Independent Fact-Finding Committee 

On Gaza: 
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